AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

Thursday May 12, 2011
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia, Keith Chapman, Jeff Aceto and Tim Flight (by Skype), Laura Flight, John Mullens, Peter Roderick, Diane Edwards, Larry Dyer, Scott Dyer, Denise Courtemanche, Paul Hahn  
Guests:

Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager, Lauren Mier, Mary Riendeau, Doug Ofiara

1. Minutes from the March 10, 2011 meeting – Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.
2. Treasurer’s Report- Presented by Denise.  -Passed unanimously.
3. Newsletter Design and Future Editor- Carrie and Guest Lauren Mier

Carrie reminded everyone that the next newsletter deadline is June 1st and introduced Lauren to the committee. She talked about Cary Kish possibly taking over as editor when he finishes his work on the AMC Maine Mountain Guide. In the meantime Carrie will check over the articles and send then on to Lauren. Lauren introduced herself and said she will be designing the layout of the AMC Maine Newsletter. She felt the design was serviceable but needed more white space and ask for feedback from the committee. She also suggested we think about going to a true tabloid size and showed us examples of other newsletters she had designed. Some of the comments were we need to jazz it up and go to color so it will be more eye catching.

The expenses were brought up, $350.00 and issue for black and white on newsprint, add color front and back would be another $120. Saving was discussed on switching from 5 to 4 issues and having the printing and mailing done by the same company compared to expenses on hiring Lauren and using color. A motion was made to have the newspaper go to color on front and back at the additional $120 and also have the new tabloid format. Passed unanimously
4.   LURC Legislation-Bryan talked about the upcoming Bill LD 1534 which threaten the integrity of the Maine Woods and would turn over LURC planning, zoning and permitting duties to local counties.

He asked we call, email our State Representatives and Senators to voice our opposition. Also if any of us could attend a public hearing Tuesday May 17th at 1:00pm in Augusta. He passed out lists of AMC members in Maine to call and ask them to contact their reps.
5. Chapter Wide Email Planning – Laura proposed that we be proactive and take advantage of the ability to do chapter wide emails to our members once a month via the AMC. She has offered to coordinate the email with the AMC and suggest we set a schedule. She made the following suggestions for a schedule.

January: Highlight the winter series.

March: Highlight workshops or M&E events.

May: Highlight trail maintenance.

July: Highlight Young members or CYP.

September: Highlight the annual meeting/gathering.

November: Highlight MWI activities

A motion was made to use the AMC email format and use Laura’s schedule but leave the other months flexible.- Passed unanimously
6.  Nominating Committee – Vacancies and Nominations  

Paul Hahn said there are 5 open slots and the nominating committee met with three candidates before tonight’s meeting. Doug is considering the Trail Co-Chair position and Mary is considering the secretary position but will finalize the decision at the July’s meeting. Carrie said she will get updated job description to them prior to the meeting. Diane Edwards was nominated for the Membership/PR position. A motion was passed to elect Diane Edwards to the PR/Membership position. Passed unanimously
We are still looking for a Young Members chair when Caroline moves to Mass and also a Conservation Chair.  Carrie reminded everyone that we also need to start looking for a Vice Chair.

7. Annual Meeting- Larry said the annual meeting is scheduled for October 21-23 at Camp Kieve. He suggested that we send an email blast with a survey question regarding the annual meeting. Suggestion was made that we send an email blast regarding the annual meeting and in addition have a simple yes/no question.  Larry said he has some commitment on some interesting workshops, Laura and Tim-Navigating the AMC website, GPS workshop and Digital Photography. He is still looking for suggestions for a speaker.

8. July Meeting Cookout- Carrie suggested that we continue the tradition as having our July Meeting as a cookout and suggested 1 ½ hour discussion on “How does Maine AMC fit in with AMC Vision 2020”. Larry said he might be able to host at his lake house and Casco and also Sebago Lake public area was mentioned by Scott. Carrie will get back to us where it will be.

9. Committee Reports
Trails- Keith

Keith said they worked about 3 hours on Ledges Trail on Pleasant Mountain before weather got the best of them. They are developing a new trail on Burnt Mountain Range and completed about ½ mile of it with the help of a newly organized group called “Friends of Burnt Mountain”. They are hoping to get some landowner to participate on Trail Day on June 4th. Keith is also building a new historic trail in Waterford where 8 mills existed on the brook, some of the remains are still there. He is working with Oak Engineers in Portland on this project.

MWI-Peter 

Peter took on a new role with the AMC as Group Leader to get people to adopt some of the trail in MWI and was thinking maybe the Maine Chapter will adopt one.

Meeting and Education- John 

John said they have had five events since last meeting. The last one “Hiking with Joy” was not well attended. Next one is Serengeti Sojourn: On the Flanks of Mt Kilimanjaro, May 25th in Brunswick.

The Wind Power Forum had a great balanced audience and good panel and moderator. He plans to have another Wind Power Forum in Falmouth at Audubon in Falmouth in his opening program on September 28th.  
Biking- Denise

Denise said the rain is cancelling her rides but next Sunday will be doing a ride from York to Ogunquit and Tuesday from Scarborough to Camp Ellis. 

Website-Laura 

Laura said all our minutes from the past 6 years are now on our internal page of the website.

Outing – Jeff

The Advance Wilderness First Aid Training had 23 folk attend.  They will be doing a Leadership Training in the Fall. Also conducting a new Advanced Winter Workshop. June 11th they will have a workshop on “Hiking Step by Step”. He said they have 57 leaders and 8 co-leaders as of now.
Youth- Larry
There will be a Youth Leadership training May 14th at the McDonalds in Freeport.
Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by Diane Edwards
